
Minutes  

Orlando Monthly Meeting 

8th Month 2013 

Attending:   Vicki Carlie, Martha Morris, Tom Gottshalk, Tom Ensign, Liz Jenkins, Ray Jenkins, MaryEllen 

Meagher, Bil Meeler, Dean Engstrom, Tim Murphy, Minerva Glidden, Michael Grasso, Holly Grasso, 

Cathy Gaskill 

Meeting opened in Silence 

 

It was announced that school supplies are being collected by Friend Kay Lesnick for donation at 

Wheatley Elementary. 

 

Winter Park Day Nursery   

The treasurer reported that Friend Susan Varner assists with packing lunches for weekend support of 

the children under their care.  The program has run out of funding.  Friends supported this program out 

of the Meeting donations budget in 2012. 

 

01.08.13  

Friends approve an immediate donation from its donations budget of $200 to the Winter Park Day 

Nursery. 

 

Worship and Ministry 

W&M met with concerned Friends and proposes a seekers gathering to address concerns of more recent 

attenders 

02.08.13 

Friends approve a Seekers corner during fellowship after rise of Meeting to be announced at rise of 

meeting.   

Conversation to Explore Guidelines 

03.08.13 

Friends approve the guidelines for conversation to explore as presented by W&M with thanks to the 

committee for their discernment in preparing the guidelines.  The Meeting thanks Dean Engstrom for his 

initiation and care of this ministry. 

 



Grant Guidelines Committee 

The Clerk reported that the Ad Hoc committee for grant guidelines, composed of  Bill Carlie, Martha 

Morris, Tom Gottshalk, Ed Chew, and Nelson Betancourt has met and is working on Draft Guidelines for 

presentation at 9th month Meeting for Business. 

 

Communications Committee 

The Communications Committee reported that the Meeting’s website has been completed and is now 

up and running. 

04.08.13 

Meeting appreciates the work of the Comm. Cte to complete the meeting website. 

 

Hospitality Committee 

Friends briefly discussed new name tags and a board to make them readily available.  The Committee 

continues to work on the details and will bring forward a proposal for ninth month. 

 

Meeting closed in silence. 

 

Faithfully Submitted 

Bill Carlie, Clerk 


